Action Notes of Meeting of Haslemere Neighbourhood Plan

Governance Sub Group

Held at Haslemere Hall on November 27th 2012

Present: Martin Hughes(MH), Richard Oldham (RO), David Simons (DS), Stewart Brown (SB) Chair. 
Apologies: Peter Isherwood, Ann Finlayson, Stephen Mulliner, Lesley Banfield 
1. It was noted that, after consideration, MH had decided that he would prefer not to chair the sub group and it was agreed that, for the time being, SB would continue in the chair.
2. The notes of the previous meeting were agreed to be an accurate record of actions agreed at the meeting. It was noted that the follow up to all actions would be covered later in the agenda except for SB’s action to arrange a meeting with the Denmead Neighbourhood Forum. This had not yet been arranged and SB undertook to seek a meeting before Christmas.

3. SB and MH reported that they had had a very helpful and constructive first meeting with Cyndy Lancaster and Stephen Mulliner to discuss the relationship the Forum will have with the Town Council.  The key items agreed at that meeting were:
· The Forum will be the body to which the HTC formally delegates the preparation of the Neighbourhood Plan.

· But the remit for the Forum should be wider than just plan preparation. It should become an on-going resource for the community to debate issues, express views and initiate action and to which the HTC can, in future delegate other agreed tasks.

· The Forum and HTC will work in partnership

· The HTC will be represented on the Forum and all its working groups 
· The HTC should be seen to be actively engaged with the Forum but not to dictate or dominate its deliberations or decision making

· That MH on behalf of the Governance Task group would develop a first draft “memorandum of understanding” between Forum and HTC for consideration by Cyndy and Stephen with the aim of the developed version being adopted at the HTC January meeting.
In discussion of these points the meeting agreed that, in the interests of dividing the work load, MH would concentrate on developing a recommendation as to the form of legal entity we would propose for the Forum and that RO and DS would both prepare first drafts of a memorandum for consideration by the HTC.

It was agreed that it will be vital to ensure that all HTC councillors are supportive of the formation of the Forum and feel sufficiently engaged. It was, therefore, agreed that, SB would discuss with CL whether we should consider some form of informal gathering to which all councillors and members of the organising group would be invited to discuss the project and get to know each other.
4. RO confirmed that he had spoken to Geoff Martin and that he had tentatively agreed to help with finding funding sources. SB undertook to meet Geoff and, if he was willing to take on the task to convene a meeting with Geoff and Matthew Bowcock to begin to develop a funding strategy.
5. After reviewing the timetable it was concluded that it should be possible to complete the governance proposals in time for a March launch.

Date of next meeting:
 8:00pm on Monday 17th December at Haslemere Hall. 
